
 

 
POLICE REPORT – FEBRUARY 2017 

	
The	national	website	which	provides	you	with	crime	statistics	for	your	area	can	
be	found	at	-	https://www.police.uk/leicestershire/NH22/			
In	February	we	received	250	calls	from	members	of	the	public	relating	to	
incidents	across	the	three	parishes.		
	

Crime	Alert	
	
Last	months	figures	for	burglaries	have	improved	and	halved	across	the	beat	
with	2	in	LFE,	none	in	Kirby	Muxloe	and	4	in	Glenfield.		The	offences	in	Glenfield	
still	appear	to	be	near	the	New	Parks	boundary	and	that	surrounding	area.		We	
continue	to	target	burglary	as	a	priority	with	the	hope	that	this	continues	to	
decrease.	
There	were	slightly	higher	reports	of	car	crime	with	5	in	Glenfield,	5	across	LFE	
and	3	in	Kirby	Muxloe.	For	some	areas	this	has	increased,	and	we	continue	to	put	
across	the	message	for	residents	to	ensure	they	are	securing	their	vehicles	and	
not	leaving	valuables	on	show.		
We	have	also	had	reports	of	rogue	trading	around	Glenfield	which	has	
fortunately	been	dealt	with	now,	however	we	do	request	locals	keep	an	eye	for	
their	elderly/	vulnerable	neighbours	and	report	anything	of	note	to	us.	
	
As	always,	if	you	see	anything	that	you	find	suspicious	then	please	call	us	on	101.		
If	you	see	an	offence	taking	place	dial	999.	If	you	would	like	a	visit	from	your	beat	
team	then	please	get	in	contact.		Details	can	be	found	at	
https://leics.police.uk/local-policing		
	
	
	
	

Anti-Social	Behaviour		
	

Speeding	enforcement	patrols	have	been	carried	out	on	Forest	House	Lane	
during	February,	around	5	people	were	spoken	to	and	local	residents	also	
engaged	with	during	this	time.	In	regards	to	ASB	in	Glenfield	we	have	had	
numerous	phone	calls	in	relation	to	bikes	being	driven	antisocially.	Consultations	
have	been	planned	for	this	month	to	establish	how	wide	spread	this	is	and	action	
will	then	be	taken.	
	
	
	
	



 

	
	
	

Community	Engagement	
	
This	month	we	will	be	at	Lilliput	Montessorri	Nursery,	Forest	House	Lane	on	11th	
March.	We	will	also	try	to	attend	the	LFE	coffee	mornings	at	St	Andrew’s	Church	
on	11th	and	25th	March	–	this	was	a	great	turnout	in	February.	
	
PC	Payne	also	held	a	beat	surgery	on	Forest	House	Lane	which	was	advertised	via	
social	media	and	local	news	however	the	turnout	was	poor.	In	addition	to	this	
the	LFE	Parish	council	meeting	was	also	attended	in	February	with	no	major	
concerns	to	report,	apart	from	ongoing	issues	with	parking	at	the	school.	
	
The	team	is	working	hard	to	engage	in	different	ways	with	the	community	so	any	
suggestions	are	welcome.	Events	will	continue	to	run	throughout	the	year.		
Please	come	along	and	see	us	for	security	advice,	any	concerns	around	antisocial	
behavior	or	just	for	a	friendly	chat.		
	
	

News	and	Appeals	
	
Follow	this	link	to	our	website	to	see	the	latest	news	and	appeals	for	your	help.	
https://leics.police.uk/news-appeals	


